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CDC Wilson provided a verbal report to the committee about the Cultural Moment videos 
being presented at Council meetings and shared on social media. These videos continue to 
be well received by Council and the public, with videos in 2025 averaging 786 views per video. 
CDC Wilson said the number of views per video seems to vary, so he will investigate and 
come back with an update at the next meeting. CDC Wilson informed the committee that the 
Cultural Moment schedule for May 20 will be used on June 2, as the May 20 meeting of 
Council has been cancelled. 
 
CDC Wilson is also working on a booklet of past Cultural Moments that can be distributed to 
local long-term care homes for residents to enjoy at their leisure. He will bring a draft of this 
booklet to the next meeting for the committee to review and provide feedback on. 
 
Member Reid has recorded 15 Cultural Moments to air on 88.7 The River at various times 
throughout the month. Member Reid reported that she has received several positive 
comments from the public about these segments.  
 
The committee discussed several potential topics for future Cultural Moments: 

- Ted Arnott 
- Mike Murphy 
- The Swamp Sisters 
- Marvin Howe/Howe’s House 
- Dentist Chair from the Arthur Historical Society  

 
Workplan Item 5: Wellington North Culture Days 
EDO Mulder provided a verbal report to the Committee on Culture Days activities, including 
the Ontario Culture Days event September 19 – October 12. 
Event Registration has opened on the Ontario Culture Days Website. 
Culture Days Bus Tour – is scheduled for October 4. In partnership with the Town of Minto 
and the Town of Hanover. 
The Wellington North Artisan Showcase will be held on September 27, and will include the 
Wellington North Farmers’ Market in the parking lot at the Mount Forest and District Sports 
Complex. Councilor Renken suggested having some funds from the Cultural Roundtable 
available to provide coffee/tea/snacks to guests. 
ACTION: Project Lead to add Wellington North events to the Ontario Culture Days website. 
Workplan Item 6: Minto, Hanover, WN Cultural Roundtable partnership 
Tourism Growth Program 
Driftscape: EDO Mulder provided a verbal update to the committee. The Project Manager is a 
quarter of the way through uploading Wellington North 'Places of Interest' to the Driftscape 
App. The content upload will continue for another week or until all locations have been 
completed. It was suggested to add charging stations and washrooms to the app if feasible. 

003











Cultural Events Funding and Sponsorship Application 

The Wellington North Cultural Roundtable values the important role that not-for-profit community 
organizations and community groups play in delivering events and projects that support our community. 

Funding as it relates to the sponsorship/promotion of culturally significant initiatives such as the 
promotion of the arts, live arts, exhibitions and/or oral storytelling shall be directed to apply to Wellington 

North’s Cultural Roundtable Programming Funding.

The Cultural Events Funding and Sponsorship initiative provides funding aimed at enabling local community 
groups and organizations to incorporate culturally significant elements to their existing events, programs and 
projects. This fund provides an opportunity to do more than just financially support a project or group and is 

intended to facilitate the provision of ongoing benefits to the community.

For committee use only: 

Date Application Received:

Approved:       YES          Amount Approved: $

To be Completed by the applicant:

Organization Name:

Contact Name(s) & Address:

Contact Telephone: Contact email:

Amount of Funds Requested: $ ____________

Percentage of overall event costs:__________

Date of Event:

Date Funds Required:

What is the Mandate of your organization and how long have you been in Wellington North?

Preserving, promoting and 
developing Wellington North’s 
unique cultural resources to 

build a vibrant community and a 
prosperous economy. 

July 8, 2025
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McLean Crest Farms and Orchard

Dwayne and Lorna McLean 

1200 September 13 and 14, 2025

September 12, 2025

McLean Crest Farms and Orchards hold annual Orchard Days each September.
During Orchard Days we open up our orchard to the public for apple picking as well as an
agritourism experience- complete with wagon rides, antique tractor plowing, visiting with farm 
animals including Clydesdales, and a walk to the pumpkin patch. We invite local vendors to
share their artisan and local products; there is no cost to the vendors to participate in Orchard
 Days.This year we would like to hire local musicians to provide free musical entertainment to
 everyone who attends.
McLean Crest Farms is a Century Farm that has been in our family for 106 years.
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Preserving, promoting, and developing Wellington 
North’s unique cultural resources to build a vibrant 

community and a prosperous economy.  

CULTURAL MOMENT FOR JUNE 2, 2025 CELBRATES 
THE TREES OF WELLINGTON NORTH 

One of the key landscape features of 
Wellington North, particularly Mount Forest, 
are the mature trees.  

Mature trees are vital to both urban and 
natural environments. They absorb more 
carbon dioxide than younger trees, improve 
air and water quality, and provide shade. 
Their large canopies support diverse wildlife 
and enhance biodiversity.  

To help protect these trees, Tree Trust 
Legacy was founded in 2019 in Elora. After 
attending a ceremony, members of the 
Mount Forest Green Team formed the 
Mount Forest Chapter of the Tree Trust 
Legacy. Spearheaded by Erin Kiers, 
Daphne Rappard and Rhoda Seibert, the 
Mount Forest chapter was formed in 2024. The Tree Trust’s mission is to preserve older 
trees as they anchor our eco system, beautify our land, provide psychological benefits 
and, of course, link us to history.  

Tree Trust understands that one mature trees does the work of 300 saplings and is on a 
mission to preserve these trees through professional assessment and care from 
specialized arborists. Tree Trust is the only charity dedicated to saving older trees, and 
the first adopted tree in Mount Forest was nominated and unveiled in September 2024. 
This amur cork is located behind Canada Post at Wellington and Elgin Street. A 
celebration and ceremony marked the occasion with local representatives and 
residents.  

Each year a new tree is nominated and designated. In addition to this, Tree Trust 
provides educational seminars and events throughout the community and provides 
valuable framework for municipalities with regards to tree management and best 
practices, protecting these vulnerable trees from abolishment. To date this organization 

Arborist Manuela shows attendees how 
to properly plant a tree at the 2024 Tree 
of the Year ceremony. (Photo courtesy of 
the Wellington Advertiser) 
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has cared for over 80 mature trees and 210 saplings, which provides over 322 tonnes of 
carbon stored.  

Tree Trust is a charity that relies mostly on sponsorship and donations. If you wish to 
donate, nominate a tree or be part of this worthy organization check out treetrust.ca. 

Submitted by Trina Reid, Wellington North Cultural Roundtable 
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Preserving, promoting, and developing Wellington 
North’s unique cultural resources to build a vibrant 

community and a prosperous economy. 

CULTURAL MOMENT FOR JUNE 23, 2025 CELBRATES THE SWAMP SISTERS

Out of the mist on a moonlit night emerge 
two shadows making their way from the 
marsh into Damascus. These foreboding 
visions in search of men, moonshine and 
mayhem are fondly known as the Swamp 
Sisters. 

They first attended the West Luther 
Centennial celebrations in 1981, where 
hands down they won the log sawing 
contest. However, the most remembered 
moment for the Sisters is when Dean 
Hopkins, an NHL player with the Los 
Angeles Kings, attended the township 
centennial. It is said Dean never took a 
check as hard as he did when one of the 
Swamp Sisters hit him with their purse.

During the next decade, most locals could 
hardly wait until the Arthur Enterprise 
News was in their mailbox to anxiously read the next instalment of the column ‘The 
Damascus Road.’ It was there where the report of the Sisters brightened our day.  

The Sisters have a soft side. They were reported to have visited the newest senior 
citizen of Damascus for their birthday with a gift from the swamp - turtles.

There was also a sighting in Drain 36. One of the Swamp Sisters surprised two local 
residents who were out for an Easter Sunday walk. They were strolling along the edge 
of the drainage ditch when a canoe came out of the mist. It was gone as quickly and 
quietly as it had approached.

Trouble, however, was never far behind. Even during harvest season, when most were 
too tired for nonsense, the Sisters found time for new antics. One was rumoured to be 
raising large, toad-eating snakes—and letting them roam freely through neighbours’ 
gardens.

West Luther's highly sophisticated, extremely
good looking, very shy, well mannered, 
always behaved Swamp Sisters made a 
surprise appearance at the West Luther

McKee/Arthur Enterprise News photo)
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The Luther Marsh, a sprawling 12,000-acre wetland and a vital stopover for hundreds of 
thousands of migrating birds, was their domain. Strange things happened there. 
Canada geese were seen stomping across rooftops, honking wildly. A Swamp Friend 
blamed it on the “quack grass” the Sisters had been feeding them. 

Just at dusk on a fall Sunday evening, as the fog and the mist settled in, they were 
spotted sitting on the steps of the Damascus store. Soon a crowd had gathered, leery of 
getting too close to them. But finally, one brave soul approached within 20 feet. As she 
did so, the Sisters faded into the fog and mist, no doubt on their way back to the 
swamp. 

For just over a decade, the Swamp Sisters reigned in West Luther, where they were 
rumoured to have control over Reeve Jack Lennox.  Now, whispers stir once more. 
Could they rise again, this time to challenge Mayor Andy Lennox? 

Only the mist knows for sure. 

Submitted by Bonny McDougall, Wellington North Cultural Roundtable 
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